MEMORANDUM


TO:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council


FROM:
Ordinance Committee


DATE:
June 3, 2013


SUBJECT:
Day Camp Zoning Ordinance Amendment

Introduction

The Town Council has referred to the Ordinance Committee for review a proposed amendment to the Zoning Ordinance to make day camps a permitted use. 

Ordinance Committee review

The Ordinance Committee reviewed the amendment at the May 30, 2013 meeting. Victoria Volent, Planning Board Chair, attended the meeting and explained the Planning Board’s effort to keep day camps limited, which was why board review was not proposed.

The Ordinance Committee reviewed current related regulations, including day care definitions and review requirements and also noted noise restrictions in the Miscellaneous Offenses Ordinance. Committee members noted that this amendment is needed after the decision by the former Code Enforcement Officer that day camps are not a permitted use. Nevertheless, day camps are planned for this summer.

Recommendation

The Ordinance Committee recommends that the Day Camp Amendments be forwarded to the Town Council with the amendment that the number of attendees be increased to ten by a vote of 3-0.
